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Brothers, 
    My thanks to all brother Knights who were able to attend our Council 13959 Zoom 
meeting on Monday January 11th. Brother John Vasalani and I will spend some time in 
the next few weeks to examine the possibility of holding our meetings in council 
chambers. Much is going on in the school building, and we will rearrange the room to 
see if maybe we could have a smaller group who could meet and still be in compliance 
with all COVID 19 regulations. We will have more news about that at our February 
meeting. 
   The 2021 COAL (chance of a lifetime) program will kick off on February 1. All 
members will receive a letter of instruction and tickets. All the prizes are cash prizes, 
and we will review the program further in February. 
   I will be present at a Webinar this week-end to review the new meeting format that 
Supreme suggests that we follow in the future. This also will be discussed at our next 
meeting. 
   I am sad to report that we have lost 2 long time members of our Council. They are 
Andy Zahren and Dan Geyer. They were both long time members of our Parish as well, 
and we extend our condolences to the families of both brothers. 
   Brother Bob Musgrave has sent out the membership cards to all members for the year 
2021, and he is appreciative that so many of you have already responded, and in a very 
timely fashion. 
   I'm very happy to report that we have most of the paperwork in and we will have 7 
new Knights joining our Council in February. These men will use a new virtual program, 
and all will be 3rd degree when completed. We also have a new Brother in our 
Council transferring from Wexford.  As I have said before, this is  a very good time to 
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speak to those you know who would be great additions to Council 13959 and they 
would be 3rd degree on day one. 
   My hope is that all members are staying safe and well and we welcome all to join our 
next zoom meeting Monday February 8th 
 
   Jay Kerr 
   Grand Knight 
 
 
 
                                   UPCOMING MEETING SCHEDULE  
The February Business meeting will be on Monday, February 8th.  The Rosary will 
be at 7:15 with the meeting beginning at 7:30. If possible, join in the ZOOM 
meeting and keep up to date on your Councils activities. 
 

    

                                                            

 JANUARY BIRTHDAYS  
                                         
  

January 5 – Bradley Caton 
January 6 – Michael Palcsey 
January 13 – Thomas Surman 
January 21 – Fr. Christopher Mannerino 
January 21 – Nicholas Mannerino 
January 22 – George Samo 
January 26 – Michael McGrogan 
January 31 – Frank Leja 
                                                                                                
                                                                                                                                           
  


